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Carrier Notification 
SN91085179 
 
Date:   September 16, 2005 
 
To:  All Interconnection Services Customers 
 
Subject: All Interconnection Services Customers – (Tariff, Billing and Product/Services) – Tariff 

Filing for the Deletion of Prepayment Options  
 
This is to advise that, on September 30, 2005, BellSouth will file a revision to delete of the prepayment 
options in its BellSouth Tariff FCC No. 1, Section 2.4.8.  The effective date will be October 15, 2005.  
With this change in the tariff, customers who enter into a Channel Services Payment Plan (CSPP), Fast 
Packet Services Payment Plan (FPSPP), or Transport Payment Plan (TPP) billing arrangement with 
BellSouth will no longer be able to prepay the outstanding recurring monthly rates in whole or in part for 
the rate elements included in the arrangement.  
 
Current customers with prepayment options will continue to receive the contracted rates for the 
remaining term of their CSPP, FPSPP and TPP contracts.  Following the effective date of the tariff, the 
prepayment options will not be available for new contracts. 
 
Should you have questions, please contact your BellSouth account team representative. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore - Director 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


